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Three hours later, Qin Feng and his party arrived at Qinglong City, the 
headquarters of the Qinglong League.

As soon as Qin Feng and others arrived, they attracted a lot of attention.

At this moment, at the entrance of the Qinglong Alliance headquarters, in addition 
to the people responsible for reception, there were also many citizens and 
elementalists who came after hearing the news.

Those who came to Qinglong League today were all emperors and eight-star kings.

These people are the top people on the planet, and you can't see them at all.

Today, I am lucky enough to witness the grace of emperors and kings, and those 
citizens and ordinary elementalists naturally do not want to miss it.

Not only the people from the Azure Dragon Alliance thought so, but people from 
other alliances also came from far away to watch.

The scene was very lively.

As soon as Qin Feng and others appeared, some people in the crowd whispered 
excitedly

"Look! The people from the Southern Alliance are here, and the one walking at the 
front wearing a veil is the Nine Heavens Phoenix Emperor.........."

"Huh! Who is the young man following Feng Di? So handsome! Could it be that he is 
also the Eight-Star King?"

"Not sure! However, six people from the Southern Alliance came, which was a lot of 
people!"

Someone in the crowd sighed.

Generally, there are only three or four eight-star kings in the alliance.

The Southern Alliance has six people who are very conspicuous.

In addition, Qin Feng's appearance also caused a commotion in the crowd. The girls 
were amazed

"Your Majesty Feng Di, please come with me!"

An eight-star king of the Qinglong League came forward to receive him warmly.

He was smiling all over his face, his eyes stayed on Qin Feng and Chu Chu for a 
second, and then he continued to lead the way enthusiastically.

Qin Feng and Chu Chu were too young, and they would inevitably It is suspected 
that these two people are not here to comprehend the Heavenly Monument.

How could such a young man have an eight-star cultivation level?

Soon, the Southern Alliance was arranged to rest in a distinguished guest garden.

Emperor Feng went to the conference hall to discuss matters with the emperors.



Now All forces have not yet arrived, the Azure Dragon Holy Land has not been 
opened yet, and there are still two or three hours before the Sky Monument is 
activated.

In a certain room in the Villa,

Qin Feng dismissed the servants and began to meditate.

This break There was one room for each person, which was quite comfortable.

But at this moment, light footsteps sounded outside the door.

Then, the door clicked a few times.

Qin Feng smiled slightly, probably Chu Chu came to find him.

He waved his hand, and the door opened. , a beautiful woman walked in outside the 
house, wearing a cheongsam palace dress, showing off her graceful figure

"Sister Nishan!", Qin Feng looked at the visitor in surprise.

The visitor was actually Emperor Shark

"I knew you would come with Feng Di, so I wanted to come over and see you.…."

Emperor Shark waved, and the door automatically closed tightly, and a soundproof 
barrier was set up in the room.

There are only two people left in the room

"Sister Nishan, why didn’t you go to the meeting?", Qin Feng smiled and made tea

"As long as there is a whale king representing the sea clan, it is not necessary 
for everyone to be present. It is not a big deal anyway.…..But you came and didn't 
go to talk to your sister........"

Nishan walked over, feeling a little resentful.

Since Qin Feng left last time, Qin Feng's figure will always appear in her mind.

Unknowingly, she was fascinated by Qin Feng.

No, as soon as she arrived at the Qinglong League, she secretly inquired about Qin 
Feng's resting place and didn't even bother to go to the meeting of emperors.

"Sister Nishan, sit down and chat…"

"You... you don't even take your sister into your heart, and you want me to take 
the initiative to come find you........"

"Sister Nishan is so beautiful, how could I not take it to heart?"

Qin Feng raised the corners of his mouth slightly and handed over a cup of tea.

"You can talk….", Nishan's charming eyes are as silky as silk.

This made her feel comfortable.

She took the tea cup and sat on Qin Feng's lap.

Qin Feng felt the softness and knew the Queen's thoughts. He naturally placed his 
big hand on the Queen's flat belly.....

Nishan took a sip of tea and felt Qin Feng's big hand sliding...



But she didn't stop her, she just rolled her eyes at Qin Feng:"You're not honest 
again."..."

"It feels a little different….", Qin Feng shook his head slightly

"Why is it different?", Nishan was confused.

Qin Feng glanced at the queen's perfect curves.

This cheongsam palace dress set off her beautiful figure very well.

"It's separated by a layer of clothes, so naturally it feels different from last 
time.….", Qin Feng smiled calmly.

Nishan's pretty face turned red and she smiled sweetly:"Don't think about it this 
time. Last time you helped me cure the poison, but this time I wasn't poisoned.
…..Oh, where have you put your hands?"

Qin Feng not only didn't stop, but also increased his strength and whispered into 
Nishan's ear.

Nishan blushed and started to giggle.

"I knew you had such bad intentions….",Ni Shan smiled and patted Qin Feng's hand 
away,"I have to stay away from you now.…."

Ni Shan breaks free and gets up

"What's the matter?", Qin Feng took a sip of tea as if nothing had happened.

"You are so bad now that you actually want your sister. If I get close again, I'm 
afraid you will succeed.…..", Nishan escaped with a smile.

In fact, she really didn't dare to sit down anymore, her body started to feel 
weak.

If this continues, she will really be eaten by Qin Feng.

This guy is really not something she can deal with.

Qin Feng's mouth showed a bad smile:"Sister Nishan, you are overthinking it. I'm 
just worried that you didn't remove all the poison last time. I'll check you 
carefully again."….."

"I believe you are a ghost..." Nishan was almost amused by Qin Feng.

This guy looks serious but has evil intentions.

Nishan turned her beautiful eyes and said:"But, if you really want to check it 
out, it's not impossible. I'll wait for you. If God can defeat my sister, then my 
sister will obey you.…."

These words made Qin Fengling happy.

He can defeat Nishan now.

However, he pretended to be embarrassed:"Sister Nishan, you are making things 
difficult for me. You are the nine-star emperor, and I am only eight-star. How can 
I defeat you?"…."

"Hee hee...it depends on your performance. If you really succeed. When the time 
comes, you can check however you want, and my sister will comply with you.…."

"Is this true?



Nishan covered her mouth and smiled:"Of course it's true.""

Qin Feng was secretly happy that the queen took the bait.

Nishan said again:"You have to work hard and don't fail to surpass your sister in 
your whole life... By the way, you have to seize the opportunity to comprehend the 
heavenly monument this time. This is a good opportunity for you to catch up with 
your sister..."

Qin Feng smiled, and just as he was about to say something, the communication jade 
talisman came with a message.

Nishan's jade talisman also came with a message.

It turns out that all the forces are here, the Qinglong Emperor Summoning everyone 
to gather at the Holy Land

"It's about to start, Qin Feng, you have to perform well this time….", Nishan 
happily put away the jade charm

"Sister Nishan, I won't let you down…."

Nishan didn't take it seriously, covered her mouth and said with a smile:"I can't 
eat hot tofu in a hurry. Don't worry if you fail this time, my sister will wait 
for you."…."

Qin Feng smiled and said nothing.

After a while, Nishan left.

Qin Feng tidied up and left.

A quarter of an hour later, all forces entered the Qinglong Holy Land…
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In the center of Qinglong Holy Land is a huge square.

At this moment, everyone gathered at the edge of the square, waiting anxiously.

The Heavenly Monument of Creation will appear in the center of the square every 
time.

It seems to be spiritual.

On weekdays, he escapes underground and disappears without a trace.

The emperors had tried to detect it but could not find it at all.

When people moved it here, this phenomenon automatically occurred.

As to why this happens, no one knows.

If you want to see the sky monument, you can only wait for it to automatically 
surface after it is activated.

Among the crowd, Qin Feng glanced around silently.

The nine emperors have arrived.

There are also more than thirty eight-star kings.

In addition, the King of Small Wheels was also present.



He has condensed the eighth star pattern and the seven-consciousness divine ring, 
and is only one step away from the eight stars.

In terms of overall strength, he has reached the eight-star level.

In the crowd, the eyes of the eight-star kings swept over Qin Feng, Xiao Lun Wang, 
and Chu Chu from time to time.

The eight-star kings present were all familiar faces and knew each other.

Many people have participated in this kind of meditation on the heavenly monument 
once every ten years.

Qin Feng, Xiao Lun Wang, and Chu Chu appeared for the first time, so they were new 
faces.

Even many Eight-Star Kings looked suspiciously.

All three are too young.

The Sea Clan's Little Lun King is just that. He looks like he's in his twenties. 
Thinking of the Sea Clan's long lifespan, he should actually be hundreds of years 
old. Maybe he really has the strength of eight stars.

But are the brothers and sisters named Qin Feng and Chu Chu too exaggerated?

These two people were clearly from the human race, and they looked very young.

At such a young age, they couldn't believe that he was a seven-star elemental 
master.

However, they just have doubts, but they don't ask.

In their eyes, these three newcomers are not qualified to compete with them. Their 
biggest opponents are each other.

It turns out that there is still a kind of competition in this kind of 
understanding of heavenly monuments.

In fact, you can't blame these eight-star kings for thinking this way.

Every time the Sky Monument is enlightened, the newcomers’ gains are the lowest.

I'm afraid this time will be no exception.

In the crowd, Qin Feng's eyes lit up with silver light, and he quietly launched a 
memory scan to spy on the thoughts of the kings.

After a moment, he beamed.

Through the memories of these people, he better understood the rules of heavenly 
monument comprehension.

At this moment, the square shook.

Everyone was startled and looked towards the center of the square, becoming 
nervous.

The Heavenly Monument of Creation is finally about to be activated.

In front of the crowd, the nine emperors were all nervous.

"Everyone, the Sky Monument is about to be activated. I hope everyone will get a 
good opportunity this time..."



At the front of the crowd, Emperor Qinglong stroked his beard and smiled gently.

"Ha ha!! With the emperor's strength, the biggest opportunity this time is 
naturally the emperor's."

"yes! The great emperor is very righteous. Every time the sky monument is 
activated, you warmly welcome everyone to understand together. I am very 
grateful!" The prestige of the Qinglong Emperor is very high.

All the emperors praised him.

The Qinglong Emperor had a smile on his lips and was still a little proud in his 
eyes.

He has always been They are all number one among the emperors, and this time must 
be no exception.

But at this moment, a discordant voice sounded among the emperors

"hehe! Now and then, it’s really hard to say who will get the biggest opportunity 
this time!"

The person who spoke was none other than the Immortal Fire Emperor.

His strange and sinister look made all the emperors frown.

Even Emperor Qinglong looked confused.

Have I ever offended this guy?

These words are clearly not giving him face!

But here he is. At this time, there was a constant roar in the center of the 
square.

A moment later, a sacred monument slowly rose from the center of the square. For a 
moment, Dao Yun Tianwei was born out of thin air, and billions of purple energy 
rose into the sky.

The creation sky monument finally appeared!

The body of the monument is filled with golden light. , the momentum covered 
thousands of miles!

The whole place was silent!

Everyone was extremely excited!

After a moment, the heavenly monument of creation completely emerged from the 
ground.

The sound of the sky was lingering, and the clouds grew by themselves. The sacred 
stele had its own rhyme and auspiciousness.

Layers of golden light spread to the square.

In the golden light, flowers are falling from the sky, and golden lotuses are 
flowing from the ground. The sky is full of pearls and hanging beads, falling from 
the clouds, like bead curtains, in an endless stream, and the atmosphere is 
extraordinary.

Everyone is overjoyed, and the sky monument begins to spread Taoist rhyme 
fragments around.



That flower Blossoms of smallpox, golden lotuses, dangling beads... these are the 
fragments of Tao Yun

"Ha ha!! Everyone, it’s begun!"

The Azure Dragon Emperor was the first to enter the golden light.

All the emperors also rushed in. The

Eight-Star Kings also followed closely.

Daoyun is limited and there are countless opportunities. First come, first served, 
otherwise it will be all in vain.

This opportunity also needs to be fought for..

Even the nine-star emperors are going to grab it.

Qin Feng's heart is burning.

The Little Lun King and Chu Chu both looked at him, as if waiting for him to give 
orders.

Qin Feng said angrily:"What are you two still doing? Walk! Come in with me!"

At this moment, the three of them entered the golden light area of the Sky 
Monument..
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The golden area of the monument has a radius of one kilometer. The closer to the 
monument, the more Daoyun fragments there are, and the closer to the periphery, 
the fewer Daoyun fragments.

This means that the closer you are to the sky monument, the greater the chance of 
obtaining it.

As soon as Qin Feng entered the golden light area, he found that there were only 
three golden flowers within 900 meters to 1000 meters.

That represents three Tao Yun fragments.

But not many people went to grab it, so the chance was too small.

The Nine Star Emperor didn't care at all.

Eight-star kings are ambitious and want better.

Within the range of 900-800 meters, there are eight or nine golden lotuses. These 
are higher-level Tao Yun fragments.

Most of the Eight Star Kings rushed over in a swarm.

It turns out that this golden light area is also hierarchical.

The area between 1000 meters and 900 meters only requires 100 million combat power 
to enter. It contains the fewest Daoyun fragments and the lowest level.

The 900-800 meter area requires 150 million combat power to enter. There are more 
than twice as many Daoyun fragments, and the level is also a higher level.

Most eight-star warriors are competing for this level.

In the outermost area, there were only three people to grab it, and Xiao Lun Wang 
was one of them.



There was exactly one for each of the three.

Neither Qin Feng nor Chu Chu tried to grab it.

This made the eight-star kings a little confused.

If these brothers and sisters don't grab the three outermost Daoyun fragments, why 
join in the fun with them?

But the next second, all the eight-star kings were surprised.

Qin Feng and Chu Chu easily entered the 900-800 meter area.

The combat power of these two brothers and sisters has reached more than 150 
million.

All the eight-star kings suddenly felt the pressure doubled.

They have two more competitors.

At that moment, twenty or so Eight-Star Kings rushed toward the seven or eight 
Daoyun Golden Lotuses.

Nowadays, there are more people than rice, and whoever gets it first will get it.

But there are still six or seven eight-star kings heading towards 800-700 meters.

That area requires more than 300 million combat forces to enter, which is the full 
strength of the eight-star large-scale.

There are about a dozen golden lotuses of Tao Yun inside, which are of higher 
grade.

All the eight-star kings want to enter, but their strength does not allow it. Only 
the Eight-Star Great Perfection is qualified to enter.

But the next second, everyone realized something was wrong.

It turned out that the Qin Feng brothers and sisters did not fight with them for 
the Daoyun Golden Lotus, but followed several Eight Stars to reach the 800-700 
meter area.

No way?

Are these two brothers and sisters going to enter the eight-star Dzogchen area?

Do they have that kind of strength?

But the next second, everyone was dumbfounded.

Qin Feng and Chu Chu entered the Eight-Star Great Perfection area smoothly.

At this time, even those eight-star Dzogchen masters were dumbfounded.

However, the Eight-Star Dzogchen didn't have time to think too much, and everyone 
rushed to grab the ten golden lotuses of the source of truth.

After a while, each person had one flower, and there were four left that no one 
was fighting for.

It turns out that these Taoist rhyme fragments are amazing.

After getting it, you must comprehend and refine it within three seconds.

If you don't realize it immediately, it will automatically fly out.



Therefore, there is no point in snatching two at once.

Because you can only realize one flower at a time.

The only way to get more is to comprehend and refine a golden lotus first, and 
then grab the second one.

This is more important than understanding.

Whoever has a high understanding will understand and refine quickly.

Whoever refines it faster will have the chance to obtain more Daoyun Golden Lotus.

Generally speaking, a person with good understanding can refine a Principle Golden 
Lotus in only two or three hours.

Those with poor understanding may take five or six days to refine one flower.

The difference is very obvious.

From this point, it can be seen that understanding the heavenly monument is 
beneficial to those with outstanding talents.

Moreover, all forces share opportunities for peace.

There is a clear rule, whoever gets the Daoyun fragments first belongs to him, and 
no one else is allowed to compete for them.

Unless the Daoyun fragment takes the initiative to get rid of it, you can fight 
for it.

At the moment, after obtaining the Daoyun Golden Lotus from the Eight-Star 
Dzogchen, they are scrambling to meditate and gain enlightenment, striving to 
refine it faster than others.

Only a gray-haired old man did not grab it. He headed towards the 700-600 meter 
area.

There is the peak area of the Eight-Star Great Perfection, which requires a combat 
power of more than 500 million. There are more than 20 Daoyun Golden Lotus inside, 
and they are of higher quality.

The white-haired old man glanced at everyone and walked in with a proud look on 
his face.

No one else could enter that area, only he could enter, and he could slowly refine 
it alone.

This kind of refreshing feeling cannot be experienced by others.

When everyone saw this scene, they were indeed envious.

But at this moment, a surprising scene appeared.

The behavior of Qin Feng brother and sister is different from ordinary people.

Chu Chu did not grab the remaining four golden lotuses, but walked directly to the 
eight-star Dzogchen peak area.

Qin Feng was even more exaggerated.

He waved his hand and grabbed all four ownerless golden lotuses.

Everyone was about to see his joke.



But in the next scene, everyone was confused.

Qin Feng opened his mouth and ate four golden lotuses.

Damn it~!

This kid actually ate Daoyun Golden Lotus!

You can't eat this thing!

Isn't he afraid of death?

Just when everyone was confused, a beautiful voice sounded in Qin Feng's ears

"Ding! Successfully swallowed Daoyun Golden Lotus (Ice)…..The perception of ice 
system is increased by 5%, the quality of chaotic energy is improved, and the 
combat power is increased by 1 million.……"

"Ding! Successfully swallowed Daoyun Golden Lotus (Earth)…..The earth element 
perception is increased by 5%, the quality of chaotic energy is increased, and the 
combat power is increased by 1 million.……"

"Ding! Successfully swallowed Daoyun Golden Lotus (gold)…..The metal perception is 
increased by 5%, the quality of chaos energy is improved, and the combat power is 
increased by 1 million.……"

"Ding! Successfully swallowed Daoyun Golden Lotus (Wind)…..The wind perception is 
increased by 5%, the quality of chaos energy is improved, and the combat power is 
increased by 1 million.……"

"So cool!"

Qin Feng was delighted.

It only took him a few seconds to refine four Daoyun Golden Lotuses.

Those eight-star elemental masters were simply incomparable.

In the next scene, Qin Feng walked away as if nothing had happened in the eyes of 
everyone in surprise.

He Nothing happened.

This shocked everyone.

Then, Qin Feng entered the eight-star Dzogchen peak area again in the surprised 
eyes of everyone.

At this time, everyone discovered that Chu Chu had also entered the area.

The white-haired man before The old man panicked

He thought he had no competition.

Unexpectedly, two came at once.

He quickly grabbed a golden lotus and immediately understood and refined it.

Chu Chu also picked an ice-type golden lotus and felt about the lotus.

There are still about twenty golden lotuses left there.

Qin Feng opened his mouth and sucked in all the twenty golden lotuses.…….



"Ding! Successfully swallowed Daoyun Golden Lotus (Fire)…..The fire perception is 
increased by 25%, the quality of chaos energy is improved, and the combat power is 
increased by 5 million.……"

"Ding! Successfully swallowed Daoyun Golden Lotus (Water)…..The perception of 
water system is increased by 25%, the quality of chaotic energy is improved, and 
the combat power is increased by 5 million.……"

"Ding! Successfully swallowed Daoyun Golden Lotus (soul)…..Increased soul power 
strength……"

"Ding! Successfully swallowed Daoyun Golden Lotus (body)…..Increased physical 
strength……"

"Ding! Devouring Daoyun Golden Lotus……"

"Ding!…….."

…..

"Ding! Congratulations on the improvement of the host qualifications and the 
awakening of the Dragon God inheritance, which has been improved to 17.2%...Combat 
strength increased to 17.3 billion…."

Qin Feng was overjoyed.

This is indeed his great opportunity to comprehend the Heavenly Monument!

In just a few minutes, his combat power increased by a total of 300 million.

So far, most of the Daoyun fragments in the periphery have been obtained by him 
alone.

This is very helpful for him to complete system tasks.

At the moment, he walked excitedly towards the 600-500 meter area.

That is the area of the Tribulation Period, and it requires 1 billion combat power 
to enter.

Qin Feng entered easily.

All the eight-star kings were extremely shocked.

This young man actually has the fighting power to survive the tribulation period!

But the next second, everyone was in confusion.

The Tao Yun fragments in the Tribulation-Transcending Realm area are all in the 
form of spiritual beads, a total of ten or so.

Its quality has also obviously gone up a notch.

Qin Feng opened his mouth and swallowed all the Tao Yun Spirit Beads.

At this moment, the nine emperors in front were all shocked..
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Qin Feng opened his mouth and swallowed all the Tao Yun Spirit Beads.

At this time, the nine emperors in front were shocked.

Everyone looked at Qin Feng in shock.



It's only been a month since we last met, and this guy has already reached the 
stage of transcending tribulation.

This is too fast!

The emperors felt incredible.

Emperor Feng's face was filled with surprise.

Emperor Shark was also pleasantly surprised, with a strange color flashing across 
his eyes.

However, they, like all the emperors, were puzzled as to why Qin Feng ate those 
Dao Yun Spirit Beads.

What is this operation?

It seems that Qin Feng has swallowed dozens of Daoyun fragments in three areas 
along the way.

Is there any danger in this?

Emperor Feng was worried.

She didn't want anything to happen to the man she loved.

Emperor Shark was also a little nervous.

All the emperors paid silent attention.

They are also full of curiosity.

They had never heard that Daoyun fragments could be eaten.

Isn't this thing used for enlightenment and refining?

They were very surprised when Qin Feng swallowed those eight-star Daoyun before.

Now, Qin Feng swallowed the Dao Yun fragments from the Tribulation Period in one 
breath, and they were shocked.

The grade of Daoyun fragments in this tribulation period is several times stronger 
than the eight-star ones!

Is this kid really okay?

At this moment, almost everyone was paying attention to Qin Feng.

They wanted to see what tricks Qin Feng was playing.

Some people are even waiting to see the show...

They think Qin Feng's behavior is a bit young and frivolous.

Especially the Immortal Fire Emperor.

He is a person who must retaliate against others.

Qin Feng rejected him since last time.

He just didn't like Qin Feng.

Now that Qin Feng has made such a big noise, he is very unhappy.

He hopes Qin Feng can make a fool of himself.



If something happens, that's the best!

At the same time, Qin Feng closed his eyes slightly and was using all his strength 
to activate the god-level devouring.

This Principle Source Spiritual Bead in the Tribulation Realm is obviously twice 
as difficult to refine as the Eight-Star Principle Yun Golden Lotus.

In fact, even if the Nine-Star Emperor came to refine it, it would still take 
seven or eight hours.

Qin Feng has a god-level devouring power.

His refining speed is unmatched.

After a moment, the beautiful voice of the system sounded in his mind

"Ding! Successfully swallowed the Dao Yunling Pearl…..Obtain the formation 
secret...and increase the formation mastery by 10%....Obtain the Teleportation 
Array (Emperor Level)……"

"Ding! Successfully swallowed the Dao Yunling Pearl…..Obtain the alchemy 
secret...and increase the alchemy proficiency by 10%....Obtain the Nine-turn 
Jingyuan Dan formula (Emperor level)……"

"Ding! Successfully swallowed the Dao Yunling Pearl…..Obtain the weapon refining 
secret….The weapon refining proficiency is increased by 10%....Obtain Skyfire 
Halberd Blueprint (Emperor Level)……"

"Ding! Successfully swallowed the Dao Yunling Pearl…..Obtain the skill 
secret...obtain the sky-capturing technique (space type, emperor level)…….."

"Ding! Successfully swallowed the Dao Yun Lingzhu... Obtained the secret treasure 
of the Seventh Consciousness... The awakening level of the Seventh Consciousness 
was raised to 74%........."

"Ding! Successfully swallowed the Dao Yunling Pearl…..The perception of thunder 
system is increased by 50%, the quality of chaotic energy is improved, and the 
combat power is increased by 20 million.……"

"Ding! Successfully swallowed the Dao Yunling Pearl…..The dark element perception 
is increased by 50%, the quality of chaos energy is improved, and the combat power 
is increased by 20 million.……

"Ding! Successfully swallowed the Dao Yunling Pearl…..The perception of light 
system is increased by 50%, the quality of chaos energy is improved, and the 
combat power is increased by 20 million.……"

"Ding! Successfully swallowed the Dao Yunling Pearl…..……"

"Ding! The host qualifications have been improved, and the Dragon God inheritance 
has been awakened, raised to 17.6%...Combat strength increased to 18 billion…."

"18 billion combat power!"

Qin Feng opened his eyes with joy.

In just three minutes, he had refined all the Daoyun spirit beads.

The refining speed was so terrifying that it was unimaginable.

And he also gained huge benefits.

Just his The combat power has increased to 18 billion.



It is getting closer and closer to the nine-star peak combat power of 20 billion.

"Huh! He seems fine….."

Seeing Qin Feng's face full of joy.

Emperor Feng and Emperor Shark both breathed a sigh of relief.

The Fire Emperor frowned, a little depressed.

Others were surprised and uncertain.

Is this Daoyun fragment really edible?

It looks like Qin Feng has been refined after eating.…..

Is this the real way to refine Dao Yun fragments?

For a moment, everyone had this weird idea.

Even the emperors thought so.

Think about it, it’s really possible!

This thought moved many people.

At that moment, several eight-star masters directly swallowed the Daoyun Golden 
Lotus in their hands.

The next second, a sudden change occurred.

Several shrill screams resounded throughout the audience!

Those eight-star masters who had swallowed the Daoyun Golden Lotus had their 
stomachs explode, and their flesh and blood flew all over the sky.

Each one has a transparent hole in their belly.

Among them, the white-haired old man at the top of the Eight-Star Great Perfection 
was the worst.

His body was blown away, leaving only a head floating in the air, which looked 
particularly eye-catching.

The fragments of Daoyun they swallowed exploded into dots of Daoyun starlight, 
which were sucked back by the Heavenly Monument of Creation.

At this moment, everyone was dumbfounded.

Those eight-star kings were even more frightened.

This rhyme fragment is indeed inedible!

But how can Qin Feng eat it?

Everyone couldn't help but look at Qin Feng, their eyes becoming weird.

The Fire Emperor even frowned.

At this moment, screams were heard one after another in the field, which seemed 
particularly harsh.

A full seven eight-star masters were seriously injured.



In this state, they cannot continue to comprehend.

Emperor Qinglong sighed and sent the injured out of the square with a wave of his 
hand.

After a while, someone took the injured away for treatment.

The whole place became quiet.

All the emperors looked at Qin Feng with strange expressions.

Even Feng Emperor looked at his man curiously.

Qin Feng didn't pay attention to everyone's gaze.

He was already extremely happy.

He was originally worried that his task would not be completed.

After all, the system requires him to refine more than 90% of Daoyun to complete 
the task.

He was worried that people would continue to consume it, which would lead to him 
not being able to collect enough.

Now it seems that there is no hope for them..

Thinking of this, Qin Feng strode towards the area within 500 meters to 300 
meters.

This move stunned everyone.

500 meters to 300 meters, that is the area of the Nine Star Emperor!

Only those with a combat power of more than 10 billion can enter.

Can Qin Feng go in?

Does he have the strength of an emperor?

Isn't he only seventeen years old?

How could he have the strength of an emperor!

The emperors were very suspicious.

Even Fengdi and Nishan couldn't believe it.

In fact, everyone thought that Qin Feng would continue to stay in the Tribulation 
Period area, waiting for the Sky Monument to release the Daoyun fragments for the 
second time.

It turns out that the Heavenly Monument of Creation releases a wave of Daoyun 
fragments every three days, a total of three waves.

But Qin Feng is now walking towards the Jiuxing area

"Little friend, you…..", Emperor Qinglong couldn't help but speak.

But before he finished speaking, something happened in the Nine Star Emperor area.

I saw that area suddenly filled with purple energy and clouds.

In the next second, nine auspicious beasts, including dragon, phoenix, unicorn, 
white tiger, and Xuanwu, appeared out of thin air.



The bodies of these auspicious beasts are composed of auras, and they are quite 
spiritual. They move their heads and tails one by one, walking among the clouds.

"Ha ha!! The spirit of Tao Yun appears!"

"The opportunity has arrived!"

The emperors were excited. They selected the targets one by one and rushed over.

When those auspicious beasts saw them, they ran around and were full of 
intelligence.

But their speed was not inferior to the emperors.

It was extremely difficult to catch them.

It depends on The respective strengths of all the emperors.

Whoever catches it belongs to whom.

It turns out that these auspicious beasts are the spirits of Dao Yun.

Its benefits are more than ten times stronger than the Dao Yun Spirit Beads.

For a time, seven of the nine emperors rushed To all kinds of auspicious beasts.

Only Emperor Qinglong and Emperor Feng did not chase.

Their target was the nine-star peak area between 300 meters and 200 meters.

Now, there was also movement in the nine-star peak area.

The two hurried over.

Emperor Qinglong saw Emperor Feng Followed, shocked in his heart.

Could it be that Emperor Feng also stepped into the Nine Stars Peak?

But in the Nine Stars area, the emperors were chasing the auspicious beasts, and 
the sky was filled with afterimages.

Those Eight Star Kings couldn't see clearly what was going on in the field.

That was simply not something they could do. At the level of contact,

Qin Feng saw clearly.

He found that the seven emperors were chasing four auspicious beasts, but no one 
caught five of them.

The five were light, dark, wind, thunder, Wood element.

It turns out that the nine Dao Yun spirits belong to the nine elements.

The emperors can only refine them if they catch auspicious beasts that match their 
own attributes.

Otherwise, everything is in vain!

Among the emperors, there are no four elements: light, darkness, wind, and 
thunder. element, so no one from these four elements is trying to catch him.

The only emperor of the wood element is the Qinglong Emperor, but his target is in 
the nine-star peak area, so no one from the wood element is going to catch him.



The worst thing in the field is the spirit of the water element.

It was killed by the Ice and Snow Emperor. , Beicang Emperor, Whale Emperor, and 
Shark Emperor were captured.

Seeing this scene, Qin Fengling was happy.

Others could not refine the five elements of light, darkness, wind, thunder, and 
wood, but he could.

This The five Dao Yun spirits were destined to be his.

At that moment, he entered the nine-star area in a flash.

At the same time, in the nine-star area, the Immortal Fire Emperor finally caught 
up with his target, which was a fire spirit. , the shape is a flaming phoenix,

"Escape there! Obediently teach me to capture!", the Fire Emperor stretched out 
his hand to grab it.

Seeing that he was about to catch the fire spirit, the Fire Emperor was excited. 
His chance was about to come.

But at this critical moment, light and shadow flashed. Qin Feng teleported and 
took action Like lightning, he snatched away the fire spirit in an instant.

The Fire Emperor was stunned..
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"why you!", the Fire Emperor was extremely shocked.

How did this kid enter the Nine Star Emperor area!

Does he have the strength of Nine Stars?!

How is this possible?!

The Fire Emperor didn't believe it at all.

The emperors were also alarmed, and they all looked at Qin Feng in disbelief.

Oh my god!

Why did Qin Feng come in?!

Could it be that he has some secret skills that allow him to ignore the 
restrictions of the Heavenly Monument of Creation and freely enter various areas?

In an instant, all the emperors came up with this idea in unison.

Thinking about Qin Feng before His behavior was able to swallow Daoyun fragments, 
and he must have used a secret technique.

The more the emperors thought about it, the more it made sense.

They would rather believe that Qin Feng used a secret technique than believe that 
Qin Feng had the strength of nine stars.

Nine-star strength is their dignity and pride, and it is also a symbol of their 
status.

They have struggled for a hundred years, or even hundreds of years, to become 
nine-star.



Qin Feng is only seventeen years old and has only been practicing for a total of 
how long. How can he catch up with them!

If you say you can catch up, that's nonsense!

The Fire Emperor had the same idea.

After he was stunned, he saw the fire spirit struggling in Qin Feng's hand and 
became furious

"Junior! court death!"

The Fire Emperor suddenly slapped Qin Feng away with his palm.

The Fire Emperor's face was ferocious!

He wanted to beat Qin Feng into a pulp!

You know, he is the supreme Nine-Star Emperor!

This kid actually used secret skills to steal his opportunity! He is simply 
looking for death!

How could his dignity be offended by a junior!

With that palm strike, the color of the sky and the earth changed, and the space 
was crumbling.

No!

The emperors exclaimed that something was wrong!

No one expected that the Fire Emperor would actually do this today Such violence!

In the past, even the younger generation, the emperors would be tolerant for each 
other's sake.

But the Fire Emperor's mentality is obviously different.

Naturally, they don't know that the Holy Alliance has already acted secretly.

The Fire Emperor has done a good job He was ready to fall out with the emperors.

This time he took action with all his strength and no mercy!

What's more, Qin Feng was the first to offend!

"Fire Emperor, stop!"

At this moment, Emperor Feng was furious and went to rescue him in a flash.

"Fire Emperor, stop it!"

Nishan also went to the rescue at the same time.

But the two of them were too far away and there was no time.

All the emperors shook their heads and secretly said that Qin Feng was finished.

If a nine-star emperor takes action, even if Qin Feng has the strength to 
transcend the tribulation stage, he will be killed instantly. It

's just such a pity for such a genius!



At that moment, the Southern Alliance's Heavenly King, Sea King, and Land King 
looked gloomy.

Even Chu Chu and Xiao Lun King had pale faces.

Just when everyone thought Qin Feng was about to fall, in the field A sudden 
change occurred.

Qin Feng faced each other proudly, raised his hand to meet him with a palm, and 18 
billion combat power exploded instantly.

Boom~!

The two palms collided!

The world collapsed!

A large space collapsed!

A muffled groan!

Qin Feng stood majestic He didn't move.

But the Fire Emperor was blown away by a palm, rolled out of the square and fell 
to the ground.

The whole square was shaking.

At this time, everyone was dumbfounded.

The place was suddenly quiet.........

OMG!

The Fire Emperor was actually beaten away by Qin Feng.

The Eight-Star Kings opened their mouths wide, unable to believe their eyes.

All the emperors were also stunned.

After a while, everyone came back to their senses.

Hiss~!

There was a sound of gasping in the field!

The scene just now was so shocking!

At the moment, everyone looked at Qin Feng silently.

All the eight stars looked in awe.

All the emperors were also extremely shocked.

At this moment, no emperor dared to look down upon Qin Feng.

You know, the Fire Emperor is the strongest among the emperors.

But he was repelled by Qin Feng with one move.

This thought made the emperors feel extremely complicated.

This boy is so scary!

Even monster is not enough to describe one percent of it.



Among the crowd, Emperor Feng was extremely happy.

It turns out that my man is so strong!

After Nishan was shocked, she seemed to have thought of something, her pretty face 
was slightly red, and her beautiful eyes were shining brightly.

She became more and more obsessed with this boy.

At this moment, everyone had different thoughts.

But everyone knows that there is another emperor-level figure on the earth, and 
that is Qin Feng.

At this time, the Fire Emperor got up.

He was not injured, but he looked very embarrassed

"What is your cultivation level?"The Fire Emperor looked at Qin Feng with a bitter 
look.

He was extremely shocked.

"none of your business!"

Qin Feng thought, and the fire spirit in his hand was compressed into a red 
crystal ball.

The Fire Emperor was angry:"What do you mean?!"

"What's the meaning? You dare to take action against me! Then you and I will do it 
first before we talk!"

Qin Feng's whole body murderous aura erupted, covering the entire place instantly.

The Fire Emperor was stunned.

"Fire Emperor! I also want to learn your methods!"

Emperor Feng dodged and stood side by side with Qin Feng.

Emperor Fire's expression changed drastically.

He was very afraid of Qin Feng alone, and with the addition of Emperor Feng, he 
had no choice but to escape.

At that moment, he quibbled:"You guys from the south Does the alliance want to 
bully the few with more?

Emperor Feng sneered:"So what if I just bully you?"!"

"you……", the Fire Emperor was so angry that his face turned red.

At this time, Emperor Shark also sneered:"Fire Emperor, it was obviously you who 
broke the rules first and attacked Qin Feng rashly. Now it's better, your 
ancestors want to complain! Even if you do this, I can't stand it!"

As soon as she finished speaking, she reached Qin Feng's side in a flash.

This is clearly supporting Qin Feng.

The Whale King was stunned for a moment when he saw this scene.

However, the Deep Sea Clan has always been united.



He didn't know why Nishan was like this.

Now that Nishan has made his attitude clear, his stance has always been to support 
first and then ask why.

What's more, he has also cooperated with Qin Feng and has a good impression of Qin 
Feng.

At that moment, the Whale Emperor stood quietly behind Nishan.

At this time, the Fire Emperor was confused and began to look panicked.

He alone is definitely no match for the four emperors.

The atmosphere of the scene suddenly became depressing.

Hey~!

A sigh!

Emperor Qinglong hurriedly came forward

"Everyone, please be patient! Opportunities are present. Don't throw away the 
opportunity for some friction.What a machine!"

The Qinglong Emperor quickly persuaded.

These words made all the emperors nod in approval.

"Why! Fire Emperor, you did commit a foul this time. According to the regulations, 
during the period of meditation on the Heavenly Monument, no one can touch each 
other. If you violate the rules again, I will have to ask you to leave the 
Qinglong Holy Land!"

The Qinglong Emperor also reprimanded the Fire Emperor unceremoniously.

The Fire Emperor's face suddenly turned blue and white.

At this time, the Qinglong Emperor looked at Qin Feng politely:"My little friends, 
after all, we are all compatriots on the earth. The Fire Emperor is also our 
backbone against the Star Orcs."

"Why don't you give me some face and let him realize the opportunity 
first?.....After the meditation on the Heavenly Monument is over, how about you 
resolve your grievances privately?

Qin Feng smiled slightly:"Since the emperor has spoken, I will not pursue it for 
the time being!""

"Fire Emperor, what do you think?", Emperor Qinglong looked at Fire Emperor

"I have no opinion!"The Fire Emperor's face was ugly.

Emperor Qinglong was overjoyed:"Everyone, that's it for now. Let's not miss the 
opportunity in front of us........."

As soon as these words were reminded, everyone remembered their business and 
started fighting for their own opportunities again.

Qin Feng no longer paid attention to the Fire Emperor.

In fact, he had no intention of getting rid of the Fire Emperor now.



He also wanted to use the Holy Alliance's Heaven-Slaying Formation to destroy the 
Heavenly Monument of Creation.

Without the Fire Emperor, the Heaven-Slaying Formation would not be able to 
function, and the Heavenly Monument would not be destroyed.

Therefore, he wanted to wait until the Sky Monument was destroyed before 
destroying the Fire Emperor.

At this moment, the competition for opportunities started again in the field, and 
the emperors once again chased the spirit of Daoyun.

The Fire Emperor seemed to be ostracized by everyone, standing outside the square 
with an embarrassed look on his face.

Then, with a gloomy look, he took out a jade talisman and quietly sent a message 
while no one was paying attention.

"When to start?"

He was sending a message to the golden masked man.

At this moment, he couldn't wait any longer..
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The Fire Emperor had just sent the message and received a reply soon.

"Don't conflict with Qin Feng, wait for my order!"

The Fire Emperor was surprised and quickly spread his consciousness to scan the 
entire Qinglong Holy Land.

After a moment, the look of astonishment in his eyes became even stronger.

He didn't know the identity of the golden masked man.

He always thought that the golden masked man was not the Nine Emperors. One of the 
kings.

But now, he felt that he might have guessed wrong.

Because he had a conflict with Qin Feng, people outside the Qinglong Holy Land 
could not see it, only people inside the Holy Land could see it.

But he had just explored the Holy Land. Except for the nine emperors, there are no 
other emperors inside.

Could it be that the golden masked man is hidden among the nine emperors?

Who could this person be?

The Fire Emperor looked at the nine emperors with a puzzled look, as if none of 
them looked alike.

………

At the same time, another change occurred on the field.

After Qin Feng swallowed the fire spirit, he teleported continuously.

The speed far exceeds that of all the emperors, and it has an absolute advantage 
in the fight for the spirit of Daoyun.

In just a few seconds, he grabbed the water spirit.



The Beicang Emperor, Ice and Snow Emperor, Whale Emperor, and Ni Shan, who had 
been chasing the water spirit, were all stunned.

Qin Feng's speed is too fast!

"Sent to you!", Qin Feng tossed it casually, and the fire spirit flew straight 
into Nishan's hand.

"whee! Thank you very much!", Nishan was overjoyed, and caught the fire spirit 
immediately. At this moment, her heart was extremely happy, and her eyes looking 
at Qin Feng had a touch of tenderness.

The Ice and Snow Emperor, Beicang Emperor, and the Whale Emperor were all envious.

Qin Feng and Without stopping, his figure flashed.

In just one second, he reached the side of the metal spirit and swallowed it in 
one gulp.

This confused the White Tiger Emperor who was chasing him.

Wasn't it?

This guy ate the gold spirit. Is n't he a fire elemental master?

The Whale King and the three others in the distance also saw this scene and were 
equally dumbfounded.

Qin Feng eats fire element spirits and sends water element spirits. They can 
understand, but how can they also eat gold elements?

Isn't that right ? When they came to their senses, Qin Feng caught up with the 
spirit of the earth element again and ate it in one bite.

The emperors were stunned.

Then, under the confused eyes of the emperors, Qin Feng took out all the spirits 
of the remaining elements of Dao Yun. Devour.

Except for the water element, which was given to Nishan, no one was left alive.

The emperors got nothing and couldn't help but look at each other face to face.

This kid is too perverted, they can't get it!

This can't be blamed on Qin Feng for being greedy.

He knows that everyone There must be people from the Holy Alliance hidden among 
the emperors.

Except for the Fire Emperor, he didn't know who the other two were.

In this case, he might as well sweep them all away and prevent the people from the 
Holy Alliance from taking any advantage.

Of course, he could Nishan was definitely not from the Holy Alliance.

After finishing this swallow, Qin Feng closed his eyes and began to use all his 
strength to activate the god-level swallow.……

"Ding! Successfully swallowed the fire spirit…..Fire perception is greatly 
improved…..Combat strength increased by 500 million……

"Ding! Successfully swallowed the metal spirit…..The perception of metal system 
has been greatly improved…..Combat strength increased by 500 million……



"Ding! Successfully swallowed the earth spirit…..……

………

At this moment, except for Nishan who was refining the water spirit, all the 
emperors looked at Qin Feng dumbfounded.

After a while, all the emperors looked at each other again

"Did I read that correctly? He swallowed up all the spirits of the eight elements. 
Isn't he a fire elemental master?"

"Everyone, haven't you noticed that he has spatial abilities? With his nine-star 
strength and space ability, he can definitely compete with the nine-star peak…."

As soon as these words were spoken, the expressions of the emperors changed 
slightly.

The combat power at the top of Nine Stars is not something they can handle.…..

At the same time, the Fire Emperor on the edge of the square was already sweating.

He also saw that Qin Feng was stronger than he expected!

Just then, a message came from his jade talisman

"Two alliance leaders, the situation is not good! That Qin Feng is a freak, he may 
affect our actions!"

The person who sent the message was the third leader of the Holy Alliance, another 
emperor.

The man in the golden mask was the grand leader.

The Fire Emperor thought deeply and glanced at the emperors.

He vaguely guessed who the three leaders were.

The three alliance leaders were hidden among the emperors.

Unfortunately, the three alliance leaders were as miserable as himself and did not 
get any opportunities.

At that moment, he sent a message to the golden masked man

"The Great Alliance Leader, Qin Feng can swallow Dao Yun and seems to be able to 
refine it. If this continues, all the benefits will be taken by him alone. I 
recommend acting early!"

Soon, the golden masked man sent a message:"Notify the Turtle King! Act early!"

The Fire Emperor's eyes lit up and he quickly sent a message to the Turtle 
Emperor.

At the same time, in the Nine Stars area,

Qin Feng opened his eyes with joy.

He had devoured all the eight elements of Daoyun Spirit, and his combat power 
increased by 40 in one fell swoop. Billion.

His Dragon God inheritance awakening also increased to 18%, and his combat power 
increased by 800 million.



His total combat power increased to 22.8 billion. When the emperors saw Qin Feng 
open his eyes, they couldn't help but take a deep breath, and his eyes were 
exposed Fear.

The next second, Qin Feng easily stepped into the nine-star peak area under the 
astonished eyes of the emperors.

At this time, the emperors were completely dumbfounded.

Damn it!

Qin Feng actually has the strength of the nine-star peak.

This plus With his spatial ability, it is difficult for the average nine-star peak 
to be his opponent!

On the edge of the square, the Fire Emperor was even more stunned.

His palms were sweating.

At this moment, the golden masked man came from the jade talisman again. 
Information

"The situation is critical! Notify the Turtle King quickly! Act now!"..
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At this moment, Yufu sent another message from the golden masked man.

"The situation is critical! Notify the Turtle King quickly! Act now!"

The Fire Emperor received the news and quickly sent a notice to the Turtle 
Emperor.…….

At the same time, Qin Feng also entered the nine-star peak area.

As soon as he entered, he saw Emperor Qinglong bombarding a golden light group.

There is a colorful lotus platform in the light group, which has extraordinary 
charm.

That seven-colored lotus platform is the true spirit of Tao Yun.

The true spirit of Dao Yun is a higher level than the spirit of Dao Yun.

If you want to obtain the true spirit of Daoyun, you must first break through the 
light group.

Qin Feng looked to the other side, where Feng Emperor was also attacking a golden 
light group.

There is a purple canopy in the light group, with great power and long-lasting 
luck.

This is also a true Taoist spirit.

Qin Feng looked elsewhere.

There are three golden light clusters in the nine-star peak area.

Each light group is wrapped in a Tao Yun True Spirit.

Emperor Qinglong and Emperor Feng each picked one.

Qin Feng's eyes fell on the last light group, and then he walked over silently.



This scene made all the emperors envious.

That was an opportunity at the top of the Nine Stars, and they were only jealous.

After a moment, Qin Feng was only ten steps away from the light group.

This nine-star peak area finally made him feel the pressure..

It turns out that every area is filled with invisible repulsive force.

If your own strength cannot offset the repulsive force, you will not be able to 
enter that area.

The repulsive force of the nine-star peak area is only 20 billion.

Qin Feng's combat power is 22.8 billion. After offsetting the repulsive force, his 
speed is not fast.

Soon, Qin Feng walked to the light group.

He saw clearly what was inside the light group. It was a FaLun, which contained 
the meaning of endless killing and was earth-shattering.

This Dao Yun True Spirit should be the main method of killing.

Rumor has it that every Tao Yun True Spirit contains a trace of the Great 
Emperor's foundation, which is indescribably wonderful after being refined.

Thinking of this, Qin Feng got a little excited.

He is looking forward to what benefits he will get after refining this FaLun.

"Huh! This is….."

Qin Feng's eyes fell on the golden light group.

He discovered that this light group was actually a rotation of nine energy 
systems, and there was no fixed energy composition from that system.

How is this going?

"Ha ha! Little friend Qin Feng, you should have discovered some problems, right?"

Not far away, Emperor Qinglong said gently.

He seemed to remind Qin Feng

"Senior Qinglong, is there any secret to this?"Qin Feng asked curiously.

Emperor Qinglong smiled and said:"This golden mask is the sky light that protects 
the way. Skill attacks are invalid."

"In addition, no matter what type of elemental attack you are attacking, it will 
be converted into a restrained attribute, weakening your attack, so it is very 
difficult to break through it."

With this reminder, Qin Feng quickly looked at the light group attacked by Emperor 
Qinglong.

Sure enough, the force field emitted by the light group was of the gold element, 
which just restrained Emperor Qinglong's Mu Yuan power.

He then looked at the light group attacked by Emperor Feng , exuding a force field 
of water and dark elements, which just restrained Feng Emperor's fire and light 
elements.



At this time, Feng Emperor also reminded:"Qin Feng, this protective sky light will 
weaken half of our attack power."

"With the strength of the Nine Star Peak, it would take a quarter of an hour to 
attack continuously to break through. You seize the time to attack, don't waste 
the opportunity!"

Qin Feng suddenly realized and was about to take action.

But at this moment, his rumored jade talisman came with information.

Qin Feng secretly took out the jade talisman, looked into it with his 
consciousness, and a trace of surprise flashed in his eyes.

The news came from the Turtle Emperor.

The content is: The Holy Alliance takes action in advance and will erupt in five 
minutes. The sect master prepares quickly.

Damn it!

It will erupt in five minutes. Time is short!

The golden masked man must be present.

He must have seen that he has taken advantage of the situation and is in a hurry. 
He was jealous.

He just didn't know who he was.

Qin Feng stopped thinking about it and quickly sent a message to his subordinates.

Then, he waved his hand.

A magic gun appeared out of the sky!

The evil energy soaring into the sky shook the whole world!

That was the emperor-level weapon that he had snatched from Emperor Jialuo Tower - 
the Juelong Spear!

Qin Feng raised his hand, and the Juelong Spear came out.

Buzz~!

The divine spear hummed softly!

A cold light lit up on the tip of the spear, and for an instant It brightened the 
sky and the earth, blocking out the light of all things.

Boom~!

A shot hit the sky light protecting the road.

The next moment, the sky light exploded, and the golden light group shattered...

There was silence between heaven and earth.

The whole audience was completely dumbfounded. Even Emperor Qinglong and Emperor 
Feng were stunned.

They could not break through the protective sky light for a long time.

Qin Feng actually destroyed it with one shot.



They did not know that Qin Feng used the power of chaos.

The power of chaos restrained the nine elements. There was no way to hide the 
skylight protecting the road.

The light group shattered and FaLun emerged.

Qin Feng opened his mouth and sucked it in, swallowing it, and the god-level 
devouring was running wildly…..

The emperors were stunned.

Emperor Qinglong and Emperor Feng woke up and continued to attack the light group.

But in less than two minutes, earth-shattering shouts of death and fighting broke 
out outside the holy place.

Everyone was shocked.

At this time, a member of the Qinglong Alliance covered in blood rushed into the 
Holy Land.

"Your Majesty, this is not good! There is an emperor outside, leading tens of 
thousands of people to kill the Holy Land, and the headquarters has been lost!"

"What?!"The Qinglong Emperor was shocked,"How dare you Fang Xiaoxiao attack my 
holy land and let me kill him!"

The Qinglong Emperor was furious and ignored the Tao Yun True Spirit in front of 
him. He ducked out of the Holy Land.

But the next second, the Qinglong Emperor's screams and roars could be heard 
outside the Holy Land.

"All emperors, come and help me!"

The expressions of the emperors changed drastically.

Emperor Qinglong was severely injured in an instant.

Could it be that the one who came was the Starry Sky Beast Clan?

"not good! Everyone, go and save people!"

Emperor Beicang rushed out first.

The emperors felt that something was wrong and rushed out one after another..
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When Emperor Feng saw this, he rushed out to rescue.

But when she saw that Qin Feng was still refining the Tao Yun True Spirit, she 
hesitated.

When refining the Tao Yun True Spirit, the most taboo thing is to be interrupted 
midway. It needs to be done in one go.

If someone interrupts you, all your efforts will be wasted.

Emperor Feng was worried that Qin Feng's refining would be interrupted after he 
went out for rescue, which would be bad.

She wanted to stay and protect her man.



As soon as she hesitated, a huge wave of ice energy was heard in the field.

Chu Chu actually refined the Daoyun Golden Lotus at this moment and directly broke 
through to the peak of the Eight Stars. His combat power soared, surpassing the 
combat power of the Tribulation Stage in one fell swoop.

Her mental power also instantly broke through to the Eight-Star Great Perfection, 
and her time ability was enhanced.

This girl is extraordinary, her qualifications are far beyond those of all 
emperors.

After this breakthrough, she looked at Qin Feng and Xiao Lun Wang, and quickly 
activated the time power.

Control the flow of time!

Wherever you look, the time flow rate of multiple targets changes.

Boom~! Boom~!

The flow of time on Qin Feng and Xiao Lun Wang accelerated thirty times at the 
same time.

This is another time ability of Chu Chu.

Within a radius of one kilometer, it accelerates stationary targets thirty times, 
but is ineffective against moving targets.

Moreover, a maximum of two targets can be controlled.

With this acceleration, the refining speed of Qin Feng and Xiao Lun Wang increased 
by thirty times.

In just a moment, Xiao Lun Wang burst out with astonishing momentum, breaking 
through to the eight-star realm in one fell swoop.

At the same time, Qin Feng also changed

"Ding! Devouring Tao Yun True Spirit (FaLun) successfully…..Physical body greatly 
strengthened…..Combat strength increased to 22.9 billion……"

"Ding! Devouring Tao Yun True Spirit (FaLun) successfully…..The soul is greatly 
strengthened…..Combat strength increased to 23 billion……"

"Ding! Devouring Tao Yun True Spirit (FaLun) successfully…..Obtain 1% of the true 
meaning of destruction (offensive), and increase the power of any attack by 10%
….."

Note: The true meaning of destruction is the foundation of the Great Emperor and 
is the main attack

"I actually got the true meaning!"

Qin Feng opened his eyes in surprise.

The most difficult thing to break through from the nine-level peak to become the 
emperor is to realize a true meaning.

Most of the nine-star peak emperors have been stuck in this bottleneck their whole 
lives and have made no progress.

If you can understand a true meaning , After realizing this true meaning to 
Dacheng, which is 100%, you can build the foundation of the Great Emperor and 
achieve the position of Great Emperor.



Generally speaking, the Great Emperor has only one true meaning, and it is rare to 
have more than two true meanings..

Because after comprehending one true meaning, the difficulty of comprehending the 
second true meaning is increased ten times, and the difficulty of comprehending 
the third true meaning is increased one hundred times.……

"Qin Feng, I'm going to the rescue!"

When Emperor Feng saw Qin Feng refining, he breathed a sigh of relief and was 
about to go out to support Emperor Qinglong and others.

"Yue'er, don't go! That's a trap!", Qin Feng suddenly spoke.

Emperor Feng was stunned and couldn't understand what was going on for a moment.

Qin Feng had no time to explain, and took a step forward to reach Emperor Feng. He 
raised his hand and shot, breaking the skylight protecting the road, revealing The 
true spirit of Huagai inside

"Yue'er, come and refine it!", Qin Feng urged.

Emperor Feng seemed to have thought of something, and immediately said:"It's 
better you do the refining! At my speed, I wouldn't be able to refine it in less 
than five or six days. There's something wrong here. Someone will definitely come 
to disturb me soon. I'll be refining it and it'll be too late.….."

Qin Feng was right when he thought about it.

Let Emperor Feng refine it, and when the golden masked man comes to kill him, he 
will definitely interrupt it, and then a Tao Yun True Spirit will be wasted.

What's more, him coming to refine it will help complete the system's tasks.

When the time comes, he can use the mission rewards to compensate Feng Di.

At that moment, he no longer hesitated, opened his mouth and swallowed the Huagai 
True Spirit.

The next second, he dodged to the last light group, broke the sky light, and 
swallowed the lotus platform.

Afterwards, Qin Feng turned around and said,"Chu Chu, speed up the same thing for 
Emperor Shark!"

After doing this, he sat on the ground and used all his strength to activate the 
god-level Devouring…….

Not far away, Chu Chu wiped the sweat from his forehead, swallowed several Eight-
turn Jingyuan Pills, and continued to accelerate Qin Feng and Shark Emperor at the 
same time.

Lock on a stationary target and time accelerates thirty times!

This skill consumes a lot of mental energy. Even if there is an eighth-turn 
Jingyuan Dan to replenish mental energy, Chu Chu can't bear it.

She couldn't last long.

But she must persist!

She must help her brother refine the Tao Yun True Spirit before the enemy arrives.

Otherwise, my brother's efforts will be in vain.



Qin Feng did not dare to neglect, and used all his strength to activate the god-
level devouring.

Emperor Feng was silently protecting the law.

She also felt inexplicably nervous.

At this moment, in addition to Qin Feng, Feng Emperor, and Emperor Shark, there 
were the eight-star kings.

All the eight stars were in a panic, and they were all at a loss.

The atmosphere of the scene was also very depressing.

"Walk! Let’s go take a look!"

An eight-star king suggested.

But at this moment, the screams of all the emperors sounded outside the holy land.

"not good! Emperor Qinglong has fallen!"

"We've been trapped!"

"Let’s work together to break the formation!"

In the holy land, Emperor Feng's expression changed drastically.

Qin Feng was right!

There was indeed a trap outside.

Those eight-star kings were even more frightened, and no one dared to go out for a 
while.

Even the Qinglong Emperor fell, and all the emperors were trapped. If they go out, 
they will die!

Emperor Shark, who has been silently refining the water spirit, is also sweating 
with anxiety.

She is still a little short of completing the refining.

But the situation outside is not good!

At this moment, the Holy Land Several shrill screams came from the entrance.

Then, thousands of sounds pierced the air.

Those people came in.

All the eight-star powerhouses were horrified.

Emperor Feng frowned.

Qin Feng's refining also made progress.

"Ding! Devouring Daoyun True Spirit (Huagai) successfully…..The physical body is 
raised to the peak of nine stars…..Combat strength increased to 23.1 billion……"

"Ding! Devouring Daoyun True Spirit (Huagai) successfully…..The soul is raised to 
the peak of nine stars…..Combat strength increased to 23.2 billion……"



"Ding! Devouring Daoyun True Spirit (Huagai) successfully…..Failed to obtain the 
true meaning of Tao Yun….."

This time, he actually failed and failed to obtain the true meaning of Tao Yun.

This is normal.

In the past few decades, Emperor Qinglong has refined five or six Daoyun True 
Spirits successively, but none of them have been successful.

Rumor has it that within a hundred meters of the Heavenly Monument, there is a 
chance to obtain the Spirit of Creation.

The Spirit of Creation can allow people to 100% obtain the true meaning of Tao 
Yun, or greatly strengthen the existing true meaning of Tao Yun.

It's a pity that 30 billion combat power is needed to enter within 100 meters of 
that monument.

No one on earth can do it.

At this moment, Qin Feng's refining made progress again…..

"Ding! Successfully swallowed the Tao Yun True Spirit (Lotus Platform)…..Physical 
strength breaks through to the level of the Nine-Star Emperor…..Combat strength 
increased to 23.5 billion……"

"Ding! Successfully swallowed the Tao Yun True Spirit (Lotus Platform)…..Soul 
strength breaks through to the level of the Nine-Star Emperor…..Combat power 
increased to 24 billion……"

"Ding! Successfully swallowed the Tao Yun True Spirit (Lotus Platform)…..Failed to 
obtain the true meaning of Tao Yun….."

"Finally the refining is finished!"

Qin Feng was overjoyed.

With this breakthrough, his spiritual consciousness skyrocketed.

When his spiritual consciousness scanned over, the outside world was different.

"Huh! This is….."

Qin Feng seemed to have discovered something, and suddenly turned his head to look 
at a corner of the square.

There, he saw a young man in black standing there with a cold face.

The young man in black is invisible and no one can see through it.

Qin Feng had not been able to see through it before.

But at this moment, his consciousness surged and he saw through the invisibility 
of the young man in black.

This young man in black is none other than the leader of the Starry Sky Beast Clan
—Wuye Star Emperor.

He has long been hiding aside.

The Nightless Star Emperor also sensed it and looked at Qin Feng in shock.

This kid can actually see through his own invisibility!



But at this moment, four imperial powers descended from the sky and instantly 
enveloped the sky above the square.

The leader is the golden masked man.

Behind him were three emperors, namely the Fire Emperor, the Turtle Emperor, and 
the Beicang Emperor.

The people from the Holy Alliance finally came to kill them.!
Chapter 349

The third emperor of the Holy Alliance was actually the Emperor of Beicang.

So who is this golden masked man?

Qin Feng narrowed his eyes slightly and already had a guess in his mind.

Only that person can do all this today.

At this moment, the golden masked man glanced at Qin Feng coldly, then turned back 
to urge

"Activate the Heaven-Destroying Formation! Breaking the Sky Monument!"

As soon as he finished speaking, the golden masked man's whole body lit up with 
dazzling spiritual light, and he rushed towards the Heavenly Monument.

His mission was to grab the Spirit of Creation.

Each Heavenly Monument of Creation only contains one Spirit of Creation.

He only needs to get that Spirit of Creation. , within a few decades, he will 
become the Great Emperor.

At that time, who will he be afraid of?

The Nine Great Emperors and the Starry Sky Beast Clan, all get lost!

At the same time, the Fire Emperor, Cang Emperor, and Turtle Emperor activated the 
Heaven-Slaying Formation.On the outside of the square, tens of thousands of Holy 
Alliance members were in place.

The formation was activated, the color of the heaven and earth changed, and 
billions of miles of vitality shook.

Three emperors occupied the positions of the three talents of heaven, earth and 
people.

The vitality of the ten thousand elemental masters was extracted.

The Fire Emperor resides in the sky In the position, within ten thousand feet, the 
sky is burning with flames.

The Turtle Emperor is in the position, and in the territory of a hundred miles, 
the sand and dust are rolling.

The Cang Emperor is in the human position, between heaven and earth, the waves are 
surging.

In just an instant, within a thousand miles, the space is locked.

Qin Feng is horrified They discovered that they could no longer teleport around.

The side effect of this Heaven-Destroying Formation was to lock space.



At this moment, the formation shot out a beam of light, destroying the heaven and 
the earth.…..

Click! ~Click! ~Click!

Wherever the beam passes!

Space collapses!

Time crushes!

The rules are broken!

This is an attack comparable to that of the Great Emperor, an attack that can 
instantly kill the Nine-Star Peak Emperor.

Boom~!

The beam bombarded the sky monument!

In an instant, the earth shook thousands of miles away, and the world became dim.

The Heavenly Monument of Creation instantly shattered, and thousands of Daoyun 
fragments flew everywhere.

The purple light ball in the center is particularly dazzling, emitting hundreds of 
millions of rays of light, bringing endless auspiciousness.

That is the spirit of creation.

The golden masked man rushed over immediately.

He wants to grab the Spirit of Creation, and the rest can be discarded.

He didn't take Qin Feng and Feng Emperor seriously at all.

At this moment, his full momentum exploded, reaching a combat power of 28 billion, 
which was even stronger than Feng Emperor's 26 billion.

Emperor Feng was not as fast as him.

Qin Feng can no longer teleport, and it is even less possible for him to catch up 
with his speed.

In just an instant, the golden masked man was only fifty meters away from the 
Spirit of Creation.

But at this moment, a black shadow rushed out and rushed towards the Spirit of 
Creation one step faster than him.

That is the Nightless Star Emperor.

The Nightless Star Emperor wants to destroy the Spirit of Creation!

He will not let an emperor be born on earth

"No!", the golden masked man roared.

He had spent decades working for the Spirit of Creation.

But he didn't expect that this time he would be destroyed by the Nightless Star 
Emperor.

Strange! Isn't the Nightless Star Emperor's combat power 24 billion?



When did he reach 30 billion!

The golden masked man was filled with grief and anger.

But at this moment, a change occurred in the field.

A pair of roc-winged shadows appeared behind Qin Feng.

The talent skill - Roc spreads its wings.

The speed is comparable to the instant Move.

Swish~!

A light and shadow flashed by.

Qin Feng surpassed the golden mask and the Nightless Star Emperor in an instant, 
and reached the explosion center of the sky monument.

His speed was several times that of the Nightless Star Emperor, and the two were 
simply Not on the same level.

When he arrived, he opened his mouth and inhaled. The spirit of creation, the true 
spirit of Dao Yun, the spirit of Dao Yun, the golden lotus of Dao Yun, etc., 
hundreds of Dao Yun fragments were blown up before they could be exploded. Qin 
Feng swallowed it all in one gulp.

The whole audience was dumbfounded, and the air became extremely solid.

It's a long story, but it actually all happened in the blink of an eye, in less 
than three seconds.

"Damn it!"

"kill him!"

Wuye Star Emperor and the golden-masked man were furious.

They both shared the same hatred and killed Qin Feng at the same time.

Wuye Star Emperor would never allow Qin Feng to refine many Daoyun fragments.

In that case, Qin Feng would be in trouble in the near future. , will definitely 
become the great emperor.

It will be difficult for the starry sky clan to occupy the earth. The golden 
masked man’s idea is to defeat Qin Feng and regain the spirit of creation.

In the blink of an eye, the Nightless Star Emperor approached Qin Feng first, 
Raising his hand was a sword.

When the sword stabbed, the true meaning of darkness was activated, sucking in all 
the light in the world.

Qin Feng suddenly felt that the world was darkened, and endless night fell.

His vision and his spiritual consciousness were all ineffective.

He could not see Clear everything in front of you!

The Nightless Star Emperor actually touched the foundation of the Great Emperor 
and realized the true meaning of darkness.

The failure of vision and spiritual consciousness was very detrimental to Qin 
Feng.



But at this moment, the golden masked man also arrived.

He also Launched an attack on Qin Feng.

The two top nine-star peak masters joined forces to attack. Qin Feng's situation 
was very bad.

"not good!"

Feng Di not far away was so frightened that his face turned pale.

She wanted to rescue him, but the distance was too far and it was too late.

But at this moment, Qin Feng's heart moved.

The chaos transformation was activated!

His whole body bloomed with light, and he was bright in an instant. Through the 
sky and the earth...

Chaos transformed, all evils retreated, and all methods were invulnerable.

The dark true intention attack attached to him instantly dissipated, and his 
consciousness was restored.

At the same time, Qin Feng's combat power and momentum surged by 30% , reaching 
more than 31 billion in an instant.

He raised his hand and fired a gun, and the tip of the gun lit up with a dazzling 
light, filled with boundless true meaning of destruction, penetrating the endless 
void, and met the attacks of the two...

Bang~~!

Both sides attacked The collision caused the earth to shake and a large space 
collapsed.…..

Qin Feng stood still and proud in the sky.

The Nightless Star Emperor and the golden masked man were both knocked back.

Each of them stepped back a hundred meters.

Qin Feng actually knocked back two powerful enemies with one shot.

The whole audience was shocked

"You actually understood the true meaning of destruction!"Wuye Star Emperor's tone 
was full of astonishment.

After understanding the true meaning, as long as you are lucky, you will become 
the great emperor in the future.

At this moment, his eyes were filled with murderous intent.

The golden masked man was even more horrified.

Qin Feng's blow just now Filled with the true meaning of destruction, the power of 
the attack increased greatly, making him feel the fear of death.

If he hadn't joined forces with the Nightless Star Emperor, he would have been 
severely injured.

Even so, there were countless cracks in the mask on his face.…..



This Qin Feng is too scary! no!

He can't let Qin Feng live!

Otherwise, he will never get ahead.

Also, as long as he kills Qin Feng, he will have a chance to get the Spirit of 
Creation again.

Qin Feng hasn't had time to refine it yet!

He still has a chance.

Thinking of this, the golden masked man looked at the three Fire Emperors

"Quickly activate the Heaven-Destroying Formation! Destroy Qin Feng!"

The Fire Emperor and others woke up and were about to activate the formation 
again.

But at this moment, Qin Feng smiled coldly:"Emperor Qinglong, how long are you 
going to wear this mask?"

As soon as these words were spoken, the entire audience was shocked. Both the Fire 
Emperor and the Cang Emperor couldn't help but look at the golden masked man.

The golden masked man was stunned for a moment, with a look of surprise in his 
eyes..
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The man in the golden mask was stunned for a moment, with a look of surprise in 
his eyes. His hesitation caused many people to look strangely in their eyes.

It seems that Qin Feng's guess is likely to be true.

But this person is not Master Mu Yuan!

"Are you really the Azure Dragon Emperor?", Emperor Feng couldn't help but ask.

The golden masked man didn't answer.

He looked at Qin Feng:"Why do you guess so?"

Qin Feng's lips curled up slightly:"If what I expected is correct, the White Tiger 
Emperor and the others were trapped by the formation. The large formation that can 
trap the emperors will not be a simple formation, and ordinary emperors cannot 
arrange it."

"On earth today, the one with the highest level of formation skills is you, 
Emperor Qinglong. Besides, this formation is located at the entrance of Qinglong 
Holy Land, so it must be arranged in advance. If you didn't arrange it yourself, 
who could hide it?"

"And these people from the Holy Alliance, if you hadn't secretly let them in, how 
could they have successfully entered?"

Hearing this, everyone suddenly realized that it made sense.

Everyone couldn't help but look at the golden masked man.

Is this guy really the Azure Dragon Emperor?

"hehe! You analyzed it very well!"



The golden mask sneered.

The broken mask on his face fell off piece by piece, revealing an old face, which 
was Emperor Qinglong.

But his previous amiable appearance was gone. At this time, instead, he had a 
sinister look on his face.

This scene shocked everyone..

This golden masked man is actually the Azure Dragon Emperor.

This is so surprising.

Even the Fire Emperor and the Cang Emperor were surprised.

The Feng Emperor also found it unbelievable.

Qin Feng did not find it strange.

What kind of character is the Azure Dragon Emperor? He is very I have learned this 
a long time ago.

Back then, in the secret territory of Dragon Ruins, the people of the Qinglong 
Alliance and the Dragon Elf Emperor joined forces to harm the people of other 
alliances. It was the Qinglong Emperor who secretly ordered.

In doing so, he secretly weakened the development of other forces and protected 
the Qinglong League's first force.

But in the outside world, the Qinglong Emperor has always shown great justice, 
unity and friendship.

From then on, Qin Feng felt that this person was hypocritical.

At this time, the Qinglong Emperor sneered and said:"You know the identity of this 
emperor. how? You must die today!"

As soon as he finished speaking, he looked at Wuye Star Emperor:"Your Excellency 
Star Emperor, how about joining forces?"

Wuye Xinghuang's lips curled up:"I'm so happy!"

After saying this, Cang Emperor in the crowd said anxiously:"Great Emperor, this 
kid is deliberately delaying time!"

After this reminder, Emperor Qinglong and Emperor Wuye became alert.

Qin Feng also glanced at Emperor Cang unexpectedly.

This guy has always been taciturn, but his observation skills are very keen.

Emperor Cang was not wrong.

He deliberately pointed out Emperor Cang's words. Identity is just to delay time.

Just this conversation, time was delayed for one minute.

Under Chu Chu's secret control, time accelerated thirty times, that is, 30 minutes 
passed.

Qin Feng had already unknowingly practiced He transformed into hundreds of Dao Yun 
Golden Lotus and gained huge benefits.

When Emperor Cang reminded him, Emperor Qinglong was furious.



He was deceived by Qin Feng.

This kid is more cunning than him.

"Star King, take action!"

Wuye Xinghuang understood this in his heart, and the two of them killed Qin Feng 
in unison.

"Emperor Qinglong, let me learn your methods!"

The Feng Emperor rose into the air, raised his hand and blasted a red caltrop 
towards the Qinglong Emperor, intercepting him.

At the same time, the ground suddenly shook.

Boom~! Boom~! Boom~!

A series of rocks collapsed, and people rushed out from under the ground. Three 
figures, one gold and two ashes.

Three emperors appeared out of nowhere.

They were the headless golden man and the two fire demon general figurines.

As soon as the three emperor-level puppets appeared, they tightly entangled the 
Nightless Star Emperor..

Subsequently, more than a hundred fire demon warriors with the strength of the 
Tribulation Stage rushed out of the ground and joined the encirclement. The

Nightless Star Emperor was too powerful, with 30 billion combat power that could 
sweep away many emperors.

But at this moment, he was headless. The golden man, the fire demon warriors, and 
more than a hundred fire demon warriors were tightly surrounded.

At this time, no one could interfere with Qin Feng.

Qin Feng quickly closed his eyes and used all his strength to activate the god-
level devouring.

He could not move..

Because Chu Chu’s thirty times time acceleration can only be used against 
stationary targets.

If he moves, he cannot obtain time acceleration.

The brother and sister secretly cooperate very well.

"Damn it! Qin Feng seems to be refining, he must not be allowed to succeed in 
refining!"

When the Fire Emperor saw that the Azure Dragon Emperor and the Wuye Star Emperor 
were entangled, he was very anxious.

He had a grudge against Qin Feng, and he didn't want to see Qin Feng benefit from 
it.

"Emperor Cang! Turtle King! Start the formation! Destroy Qin Feng!"

The Fire Emperor urged.



The Heaven-Slaying Formation was activated again, and the situation in the world 
changed.

But the next second, the great formation suddenly collapsed.

But at this moment, the Turtle Emperor suddenly rebelled and attacked the Fire 
Emperor.

The great formation was half condensed, and suddenly stopped, thousands of Tens of 
thousands of Holy Alliance members were swallowed up and vomited blood

"Turtle King! You are crazy!", the Fire Emperor roared in shock

"Ha ha!! This emperor is not crazy! It's you three selfish guys who colluded with 
the Star Orcs for your own benefit, and even sold the earth! It's you who are 
crazy!"

The Turtle Emperor and the Fire Emperor started fighting fiercely.

"Turtle King! You traitor!"

The Cang Emperor roared and charged towards the Turtle Emperor.

He wanted to attack the traitor with the Fire Emperor.

But at this moment, the anxious roar of the Azure Dragon Emperor rang out from the 
crowd.

"Emperor Cang, hurry up and stop Qin Feng and interrupt his refining!"

Cang Emperor was startled, and when he looked back, Qin Feng was indeed refining 
there with his eyes closed.

No!

This kid must not be allowed to succeed in refining!

Cang Emperor killed Qin Feng without hesitation.

Among the crowd, Feng Emperor had a big face. Change.

Qin Feng was at the critical moment of refining Daoyun. If he was disturbed, all 
his previous efforts would be wasted.

She immediately wanted to stop it, but was entangled by the Qinglong Emperor.

At this critical moment, an emperor's power rose into the sky..With the help of 
Chu Chu, Nishan finally refined the water spirit, and her strength greatly 
increased.

She suddenly rose into the sky and stopped Cang Emperor.

"Emperor Cang, your opponent is me!"

The two sides immediately started fighting.

When the battle started, they were evenly matched.

In the past, Nishan would not have been Cang Emperor's opponent.

But she has had many adventures recently, first getting the Xingtide Stone, and 
then getting the water spirit, and her strength has been continuously improved.

Now, Her strength was no longer inferior to that of Emperor Cang.



The higher-ups started fighting, and those at the lower levels also started 
fighting spontaneously.

The three kings of the Southern Alliance and the kings of the Deep Sea Clan joined 
forces to fight against the eight-star kings of the Northern Alliance, the 
Vermillion Bird Alliance, and the Azure Dragon Alliance.

Immediately , tens of thousands of members of the Holy Alliance had recovered from 
the backlash and were about to join the battle.

The six demon kings under the Turtle King had long been ambushing the entrance to 
the holy land.

At this time, the six demon kings came in with thousands of demons and fought with 
them. The members of the Holy Alliance started fighting.

These demons were cleverly arranged by Emperor Qinglong to support the Holy 
Alliance.

Unexpectedly, he shot himself in the foot.

These demons were all Qin Feng's people.

For a moment, There was chaos in the field.

The war was in a state of anxiety.

At this moment, in a corner of the square, Chu Chu's forehead was covered with 
sweat, and her face was pale.

She was taking drugs while activating her time ability with all her strength.

This skill consumes too much soul power..

If Qin Feng hadn’t given her enough Eight-turn Jingyuan Pill, she wouldn’t have 
been able to hold on long ago.

But at this moment, five or six members of the Holy Alliance saw Chu Chu 
meditating there, looking a little weird.

They saw Chu Chu was wearing the clothes of the Southern Alliance and immediately 
rushed over

"You are seeking death!"

The Little Lun King arrived at the first time and blasted those people away in one 
breath.

Those few members were only seven-star strong and were no match for the Little Lun 
King.

Chu Chu glanced at the Little Lun King gratefully and continued to push the time. 
Skill.

Xiao Lun Wang stood aside nervously.

And Qin Feng was also using his full strength to activate the swallowing skill.…..

In the blink of an eye, three minutes passed...

Qin Feng refined many Tao Yun fragments for 40%....

Four minutes passed…Refining 47%.....

Five minutes passed...Lianhua 54%.....



Six minutes passed…Refining 62%.......

Qin Feng also received a steady stream of benefits...

In the blink of an eye, seven minutes passed.…..Refining 71%....

But at this moment, there was an earth-shaking loud noise outside the Holy Land, 
and another change occurred..
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